
 
 

 

 

COUNTY OF TRINITY 
Department of Human Resources 

P.O. Box 1347, Weaverville, CA 96093-1347 
Phone (530) 623-1325 FAX (530) 623-4222 

 

 
April 10, 2024 
 
Dear Trinity County Employee Survivor, 
 
Trinity County was notified by Delta Dental (our dental insurance carrier) that the County is in 
violation of our contract with the carrier. The County’s Agreement with its employees does not 
include the continuation of the survivor’s dental benefits after the retiree of Trinity County 
(the primary insured) has passed away. As a result, we are required to discontinue your dental 
benefits effective May 1, 2024. Enclosed is information regarding COBRA insurance if you wish 
to sign up to continue your insurance at your own expense. 
 
We want to assure you that this, in no way, will affect your medical benefits. This just relates to 
dental benefits. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me during our regular office hours. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
AshleyAnne Moore 
Human Resources Analyst 
amoore@trinitycounty.org 
530-623-1325 
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